Kenai River Rotary Club of Soldotna

Minutes from the meeting of 6-12-06

Don Jose’s Restaurant, Soldotna

Attendees:  Kirsten Lambert, Sandra Ghormley, Olga Weissenberg, Dennis Ghormley
The meeting was called to order by the President, Kirsten Lambert, at approximately 7:00 p.m.  She distributed the agenda. 
Kristen discussed the activity taking place regarding club sponsorships, charter member invitations and letters, brochures ordered, and a special invitation to Mike Bookout, DG Special Representative.

Olga Weissenberg agreed to accept the position of Treasurer and was confirmed by unanimous voice of the group.  The bank account will be set up tomorrow at Credit Union 1. Sandra Ghormley, Kristen Lambert & Olga Weissenberg will be signers on account and two signatures on each check will be required.
Kristen reviewed the requirements for charter and provided attendees with the personal profile forms.  She reminded the group that a fee of $15 would be required at the time the charter is requested.

The letter to the sponsoring clubs was reviewed and it was agreed to ask for financial assistance from the Soldotna and Kenai Rotary Clubs to cover expenses for the first reception to be held on June 26th.  There was a brief discussion about the where the reception should be held, and the approximate cost.  Kristen and Sandra will call several other places to compare prices before finalizing the invitations.  It was agreed that inviting other Rotarians from the sponsoring clubs would add some depth to the event. We will do a slide show of some of the Rotary projects that are going on and have a few testimonials from Rotarians.

Kristen read an E mail from another club recently chartered that prompted the concept of seeking out new Rotarians one at a time.  After discussion, it was agreed that the core members would select five people to contact as hand deliver an invitation to the reception.  

Olga Weissenberg shared an idea of a fund raiser which was well received; a Russia night. Charge an admission and provide Russian food, entertainment, and slide show of Russian life.  Dennis Ghormley suggested the “Russian Room” be included.

The remaining agenda items were tabled until the next meeting.  We adjourned at 8:45 p.m.

